DELAWARE ART EDUCATION ASSOCIATION

AGENDA

Executive Meeting

Millsboro Middle School

Millsboro, Delaware

December 13th, 2012, 5pm

In attendance: Mary Jane Long, Jen Boland, D Halliwell, Deb Hansen, Lorraine Poling.  

Meeting called to order at 5:05 PM by President Mary Jane Long

1. Approve November Minutes: Mary Jane motioned to approve, seconded by Jen. All in favor. 

2. Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer not present- report deferred until next month.  In IRS news: Mary Jane filed form 990 N.  We are currently 501C6, but are moving toward 501C3, so we can accept donations and give the donator tax credit.

3. President’s Report: Mary Jane used her Reflection and Yearly Goals statement to check on events in DAEA:  Mary Jane will be the DAEA rep at NAEA in Fort Worth.  DAEA members presenting at Fort Worth: Toniann DeGregory, Terre Walton and Lorraine Poling (anyone else?)  Deb talked about Core Standards in Visual Arts. De also encouraged DAEA to become an organizational member of DAA.  We ARE using the timelines.  

4. Awards/Banquet Committee: Banquet is scheduled for March 21 at Stewarts in Bear. Cost will be $30(?) Invitations are being designed.

5. Membership Committee: Membership chair not present.

6. Youth Art Month Committee: Jen has connected with libraries across the state to have displays.  More info in January.

7. Scholarship Committee: Still working on this. There is money to cover this year's awards. Scholarship winner will be selected in January at the meeting at DSU Gallery.

8. Conference Committee: Chair not present. Conference scheduled for first Friday in October at UD. Suggestion was made to adapt NAEA letter to encourage administrations to allow teachers to attend. Mary Jane is on it!

9. Professional Development/ Clock Hours Committee: Deb is working with John McClenny to get this working.  Reminder of Professional Development Opportunity January 24 at Campus Community School- activities and vendors!  Jen will be sending out info soon. Thanks, Jen, for organizing this!

10. Public Relations Committee: Biggs Museum is interested in hosting a DAEA Teacher/Student show.  Jen will have more info in January.

11. Representative Questions/Concerns/Activities: Deb Hansen will be looking for reviewers of Core Visual Arts Standards, probably in July.  Jen suggested a summer meeting to work on this. For College Board research regarding Visual and Performing Arts go to www.nccas.wikispaces.com.    Members were called on by Deb and Lorraine to be on the look out for the DAA arts survey. DAA is shooting for 100 returns by the end of January.   

12. Open-Forum:  Discussion of what is going on in various districts about “gifted and talented” education. Interesting how many different criteria are being used across the state.

General Meeting adjourned by Mary Jane at 7PM

Professional Development  with D Halliwell.  

D is an LFS Trainer for her school.  She presented an 8th grade Visual Arts unit on Decisions in Art, and shared her handouts, including the Student Learning Map, standards covered and Dick Blick instruction for Insoluble Paintings- featuring 3M Scotch Thermal Laminating Pouches.  Then we all got to try one!  Very cool!  

Thanks D!

Minutes respectfully submitted by Lorraine Poling, in the absence of Secretary Linda Dillon.

